February 14, 2023
Greenwood Township

Regular Meeting Minutes
The regular Greenwood Township Board Meeting was called to order by Supervisor Nowicki at 7:30 p.m. at the Greenwood Township Hall, 9025 Yale Road.  Other board members present were Treasurer Ramsey and Trustees Roberts and Krikorian.  Absent was Clerk O’Brien. Also present were 27 residents and Tony Youtsos from the St Clair County Drain Commission.
The agenda was approved as presented.
Nowicki made a motion to approve the minutes from the Regular meeting on January 10, 2023 and the Special meeting on January 18, 2023.  Roberts seconding.  Motion carried 4-0.

No correspondence.
The treasurer’s report was approved as presented.
Nowicki made a motion to approve the outstanding bills.  Ramsey seconding.  Motion carried 4-0.
The fire department report was approved as presented.  
The enforcement officer’s report was approved as presented.

No citizens comments.
In new business Nowicki made a motion to pay Board of Review members an hourly pay for 3 hours of training.  Ramsey seconding.  Motion carried 4-0.  Nowicki made a motion to adopt Resolution 2023-3 St Clair County EMD Protocols.  Ramsey seconding.  Roll Call: Robert – yes; Krikorian – yes; Nowicki – yes; Ramsey – yes.  O’Brien absent.  Motion carried 4-0.  Nowicki made a motion to approve Clerk O’Brien to pay any bills that are received up to February 14, 2023 due to absence.  Roberts seconding.  Motion carried 4-0.  Krikorian made a motion to approve $3,500.00 of supplies for the  Little League.  Roberts seconding.  Motion carried 4-0.  Nowicki made a motion to adopt Resolution 2023-4 Authorization for Expenditure on Robertson Intercounty Drain limited to and not to exceed $6,795.00.  Roberts seconding.  Roll Call: Krikorian – yes; Nowicki-yes; Roberts – yes; Ramsey – yes.  O’Brien – absent.  Motion carried 4-0.  Tony Youtsos from the St Clair County Drain Commission was present and confirmed that there would be no additional cost outside of the $6,795.00 and will not exceed this cost.
In citizen’s comments residents had questions regarding ditching in the township.  Nowicki asked that if they have any ditching concerns to please contact the township.  Nowicki stated that the proposed solar amendment from the Planning Commission is at the Township Planner for review.
Nowicki made a motion to adjourn.  Ramsey seconding.  Motion carried 4-0.
Meeting Adjourned 7:57 p.m.

Doug Nowicki
Greenwood Township Supervisor
